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2009-2010 Season
Our season will open with the first Musicale & Tea on Sunday, October 11 at 2 p.m. in the Music Mansion.

Please leave the driveway free for food drop-offs and handicapped parking. Weather cancellations are based on any parking bans in effect in Providence.

There will be a basket at each performance for donations to defray the cost of the tea; thank you all in advance for your generosity.

Musicale dates:

October 11, 2009

November 8, 2009

December 14, 2009

January 10, 2010

February 14, 2010

March 14, 2010

President’s Day

April 11, 2010

Annual Meeting

Thursday, May 20, 2010
From the Board
Edith Hemenway wishes to start the season by giving thanks to the members of the Board and various committees, all of whom have worked so hard on behalf of the Chopin Club.

The first Board business meeting will be held on September 24 at the home of Betty Jane Berberian.  Other Board meetings, with the exception of the Annual Meeting, will be held at the Music Mansion after the monthly musicales. The meetings are scheduled for 3:30 p.m.
Carol Stevens has handed over responsibility for the newsletter and yearbook to Joan Lusk, who is very thankful for her help with the transition.  Carol continues to be on the Membership Committee. 

This season, we are appealing to members to provide the baked goodies and sandwiches for the teas which follow the Musicales. If any of you would commit to bringing a platter or two to any one of the programs, it would be most welcome! Contact Jane Rankin at janerankin@verizon.net or by phone (401-884-0669).

Linda Zambrano has joined the Friendship committee.  Contact her (289 Nooseneck Hill Road, Route 3, Richmond, RI 02898, 401-539-0456, lindazambrano@cox.net) or Jane Rankin if you know of any member who is ill, or whose family member has died.
Chopin Student Musicians

Chopin Young Musicians

Our youth clubs are also starting a new season. The Student Musicians meet on the first Sunday of the month, October to May, at 6:30 p.m.  Their first meeting of the year will be October 4. 

The Young Musicians meet on the first Saturday of the month, October to May, at 2:30 p.m. Their first meeting will be October 3. 

The counselors and advisors of these groups invite everyone to attend their musicales at the Music Mansion and hear these talented young people.

Scholarship News
Brenda Paolino (piano) won the Chopin Club scholarship to the Manhattan School of Music, and sent a very gracious letter of thanks. Jonathan Yang refused the offer of a scholarship, explaining that he does not intend to major in music.  
Awards were continued to Maia Masuda, soprano at McGill University, and to Iovanne Jean-Francis, piano and ‘cello, at Andrews University. Dingyi Sun, piano, had been selected for an award last year but became ineligible by not choosing to major in music, at Brown University.

Dues and Donations
Please also consider contributing to the Chopin Club over and above the dues, so that we can maintain our various programs and activities.

Donations to the Scholarship funds can be made at any time. Many thanks to all you donors for your support. The Scholarship Treasurer is Elizabeth Reardon, 56 Harwood Road, East Greenwich, RI 02818.
If you have paid your dues for 2009-2010, you are receiving a copy of our Yearbook in this mailing. Your name does not appear in the Yearbook if dues were received after the publication deadline
MEMBER NEWS
The Three Tenors of Rhode Island (Brad Logan, Ron Rathier, and Noel Valesco) will give a concert at the Music Mansion at 2:30 on Sunday, September 27th.  Tickets are $15 and available in advance from Sam Chester or at the door.  The event is a fundraiser to help pay for the upkeep of the Music Mansion.
Florence St. Jean (53 Hill Street, Coventry, RI  02816) is recovering from heart surgery.
Chopin Club members may be interested in the Rhode Island Chamber Music Concerts series, held on four Wednesday evenings in Alumnae Hall, 194 Meeting Street, Providence.  Go to http://ricmc.org or ask Joan Lusk for a brochure.

Changes in the Yearbook

Correction: Sue Kelley will replace Loretta Dionne on the Tea Committee.  She asks us not to use the e-mail address printed.
New addresses
New e-mail addresses

Melody Albanese-Kelly (new name)
Regina Andrews

John S. and Ann Beekley
Margaret Gidley

Anthony Leonardo
Francine Land
Kathryn Meseck
Sebastian Ruth
Catherine Orloff (new zip code)
Linnea Wincze
New phone numbers

Brett Boudreau
Lucy Mauro

Margaret Clark
Ron Rathier

Sherry Humes Dane
Karen Romer
.

	New members
	Resignations:

	Active:
	Active:

	Sarah Ladd Dennewitz (clarinet)
	Janette M. Lallier

	Mary Ellen Kregler (flute)
	Mr. Bradford S. Logan

	
	Mr. Donald St. Jean 

	Associate:
	Florence St. Jean 

	John M. Andrews
	

	Monique Chaffa
	Associate:

	Joanna L. Eddy
	Mrs. Leroy D. Aaronson (Barbara) 

	Carol S. Greifer
	Diane M. Bannister

	Jean Ito
	Mr. William Clay

	Minh H. Le
	Mrs. James Kavanagh

	Ms. Beatrice Lee
	Minh H. Le

	Joanne Marinelli
	Ms. Beatrice Lee

	Ms. Fiora Martin
	

	Mrs. Cecile Provost
	

	Dr. Ara & Mrs. Betty Sadaniantz
	

	Jacqueline Stankevich
	

	Dr. Patricia Wold
	

	
	


Newsletter Notes:

If you have news of members, please notify your editor, preferably by e-mail or by letter–

The next deadline is March 1, 2009.

Joan Lusk

73 3rd Street

Providence, RI, 02906

401-383-7556

Joan_Lusk@Brown.edut








